RUSSELL

8501 Kinsman Road
P.O. Box 522

Novelty, Ohio 44072

June 3, 2019 N==

To Residents of: County Line Road
Hillbrook Drive
Hillbrook Lane North
Stump Hollow Lane
Wharton Road
Calley Lane
Ledgebrook Lane

Re: County Line Road Improvement Project, SR 87 to Russell Twp/Chester Twp line

Dear Residents,

The Geauga County Engineer and the Russell Township Trustees wish to inform you of
the improvement of County Line Road between SR 87 and the Chester Township line in
Russell Township. The contract for this work was awarded to TRAX Construction Inc.
The project will begin on/or about Monday, June 10, 2019, and will continue for
approximately six months.

The project will include the cement stabilization of the existing roadway and the road
subgrade. It also will include culvert replacement and road widening.

County Line Road will be closed in sections during construction. Access will be
maintained for residents who live within the construction limits, although access may be
from one direction only for periods of time. There will be times when vehicles must not
travel portions of the road due to equipment, dry cement on the roadway, or irregular
grade on the roadway. Special arrangements will be made to allow buses or emergency
vehicles through the work limits.

Every effort is being made to provide for clear communications regarding traffic &
access during this project. Here are several resources to take advantage of:
e Arrow Signs: Please look for arrow signs and traffic control directions
particularly at side streets intersections.
* Project Inspectors: Please look for the Project Inspectors employed by Geauga
County if you have questions on the job site. The Project inspectors will be
onsite at all times during the work day.
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e Russell Township Website: The township website address is
www.russelltownship.us Updates and helpful information will be posted as often
as possible. Please click on the “quick link” on the left side of the township
website homepage. It is entitled “County Line Road Reconstruction”.

e Code Red Invitation: Hunting Valley has generously invited recipients of this
letter to sign up for the Hunting Valley-emergency notifi

wish t0 sign up [

e ¥ . you may call Sherri Gambrill in Hunting Valley
Town Hall at 440-247-6106. She will gladly assist you. You will need to
provide your cell phone number and cell phone carrier.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. If you have questions, please feel
welcome to contact me at 338-5309, or Melissa Palmer, Assistant to the Trustees, at
338-5798. '

Sincerely,

““Gene Layne
Russell Township Road Superintendent
440-338-5309



